Box 908 Charlestown Nevis,W.I

December 4, 2018

Dear Friend in Christ,

Greetings in the precious name of Jesus, the prince of peace, and the only one who can bring permanent peace to a world that is in pieces.

As we look back over 2018, I believe that most of us will agree that this year has been one of the most challenging years in many ways. The United States and the Caribbean have been severely devastated with some of the most deadly superstorms in decades. Several church buildings in some of the islands have been totally destroyed and the are in need of help. So many people are still suffering and struggling hard to rebuild their lives and their homes. Let us pray that they will receive the necessary assistance to repair and rebuild. Let us give thanks to God for his divine protection.

I thank the Lord for the opportunity to work along with Pastor Webster of the Good News Baptist Church in St. Maarten during the month of March. The purpose of that visit was personal evangelism, soul winning, witnessing and house visitation, like in the book of acts (5:42). It was so refreshing and rewarding to go out with the soul winners of the church into the highways and hedges and to share the gospel of grace. I was invited back during the last week of August for the 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the good News Baptist Church. This was very special to me because I was present when the church was organized 50 years ago.

During the second week of November I was invited by Pastor Minville of the Tabernacle Baptist of St. Lucia to conduct one week of revival meetings. One lady received the Lord and I was told that she is faithfully attending church. To God be the glory! Pastor Minville told me that the Lord has burdened his heart about starting a mission in an area called Marcha. We visited the area and there is certainly need for a bible believing church in that community. He asked me to come over and help evangelize that area, so I agreed to return to St. Lucia in 2019, Lords willing.

Thanks for your prayers and your support over the years, we are kindly asking you to continue to support House of Hope Orphanage in Zimbabwe so the children can have a better day and a brighter tomorrow. Let us remember: "you cannot do a kindness too soon, for you never know how soon it will be late". Can you think of a better time to give to a worthy cause than during this Christmas season?

If you wish to contact me by email: <a href="mailto:pastor.dacosta@live.com">pastor.dacosta@live.com</a>. You may call: (Home) 1869-469-5680, 1869-766-7297 (Cell). May you experience and enjoy a blessed and beautiful Christmas and a bright and bountiful new year in Christ.

In His Service

Allinson & Floretta DaCosta